San Juan Conservation District
April 8, 2015
Blanding, Ut.

Attending:  Bob Barry, Charley Tracy, Karah Nay, Cody Nielson, Terri Laws, Will Murray, Erin Pettit, Lowell Gardner, Reagan Wytsalucy
Welcome:  Cody (9:00 am)
Charley made a motion to approve the agenda.  Bob seconded it.  Vote unanimous.
Bob made a motion to approve the minutes.  Charley seconded it.  Vote unanimous.
There were no requests for assistance.
No public comments/concerns.

Conservation Business:
a.  Zone meeting training – UACD website (Desiree Van Dyke)
b. Scholarship distribution – Charley will take applications to MHS, Cody to SJHS and Karah to Jr. Livestock weigh in
c. Equipment rental agreement and rates – board will leave it as it is.
d. Equipment insurance – no as of now.
e. LWG priorities – Lowell talked about the local priorities in the county.  He reviewed them and it was decided that the board needs to focus on priority and that a meeting in the near future will be scheduled to work on this more.

Finances:
	Karah reported that there is $40,076.95 in checking.  CD’s have $10,307.47 with $45.75 interest and $5111.81 with $6.62 interest.  There is $25.00 in savings.
	Motion was made by Karah and seconded by Charley to pay bills.  Vote was unanimous.  State of Utah Entity Reg.  $25.00 and Yaks Café breakfast meeting $121.86.

The only upcoming meeting is one scheduled for Price (drought) next week.  Charley attended the drought meeting in Moab and gave a brief report on that.

UDAF/UACD:  none

Extension Business:  Board congratulated Reagan on her tenner.  Reagan reported on economic development for small garden wood chopping, 4-H after school programs.  There will be weigh in for steers May 31 in Blanding and June 7 for sheep, hogs, and lambs in Monticello.

NRCS:  State office is doing a fund assessment to redistribute funds to different offices.  IRA funds remain the same.

FSA:  2 CRP contracts needed signatures from board.  We have been in D2 for 8 weeks.  Water hauling started Feb.4 and is open.  Information was given on emergency grazing on CRP April 1-July 15.   Shirley in office has retired so office is very busy.

Other supervisor business:  Talia Hansen was introduced as county economic development.

Sera forms will be signed next month.
Bob made a motion to adjourn at 11:00 am and Charley seconded it.  Vote unanimous.
Next meeting will be May 13 in Monticello UT at 8:00am

